
U.S. MARITIME ALERT 2024-001A 

Threat Type: Potential Retaliatory Attacks by Houthi Forces 

Geographic Area: Red Sea and Gulf of Aden 

 

At 2330 UTC, coalition forces conducted strikes against targets used by Houthi rebels in Yemen 

to launch attacks against international shipping lanes and commercial vessels. U.S. Naval Forces 

Central Command recommends that U.S.-flagged commercial vessels remain north of 18N in the 

Red Sea or east of 46E in the Gulf of Aden for the next 72 hours. Further updates will be provided 

when available. This alert will automatically expire on Friday, January 19, 2024. Any questions 

regarding this alert should be directed to m-ba-navcent-ncags@us.navy.mil.  
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